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R. J. Emerson, Jr., AICP

Director of Planning

(804) 501-4602



October 8, 2019
Greg Koontz, PE, LS
Koontz, Bryant, Johnson, Williams
1702 N. Parham Road, Suite 202
Henrico, VA 23229






Re: 
POD2019-00343 Wistar Glen & 
The Townes at Wistar Wood Section 3






Case # POD2019-00426 Revised Grading






Revised Construction Plan Review 1  
Dear Mr. Koontz:

Please be advised that the planning review of the above referenced plan submitted for review on October 1, 2019 has been completed.  Based upon this review, the Planning Department has the following comments, which will not delay approval of your plan:
1) A revised landscape plan as approval by the Planning Commission, at their September 25, 2019 meeting must be submitted prior to approval of the first Certificate of Occupancy. The revised plan should not be submitted until the entire site has been brought to final grade so that it specifies supplemental landscaping to satisfy buffer planting requirements where existing trees previously shown to be saved have been removed during construction.
2) You have indicated that a retention pond on the adjoining Merchants Walk Shopping Center site is dysfunctional and is causing flooding on the subject and adjoining properties. You indicated the pond has filled in due to the lack of maintenance over the years since it was constructed, and that stormwater now appears to bypass this stormwater facility. Section 24-101(f) (formerly Section 17.66) and Section 24-106(o) (formerly Section 17A.24) of the Zoning Code, both require the shopping center to be maintained in conformance with the approved Plan of Development. A Plan of Development for the site was approved in 1980 (POD-103-80 Merchants Walk Shopping Center) and was subsequentially amended in 1981 (POD-89-81 restaurant out-parcel) and 1988 (POD123-88 bank addition).  I have forwarded your complaint to Paul Johnson, Community Maintenance Manager in the Department of Community Revitalization for investigation and enforcement.  Please provide him any documentation of your observations as well. He may be reached at (804)501-7622.
Additional comments will be provided under separate cover by the Departments of Public Works and Public Utilities. Once you have revised the plans to addresss their concerns you will be authorized to submit of plans for signature. If you have any questions, or if I can be of further assistance, please call me at 501-5920.








Sincerely,









Michael F. Kennedy









County Planner
Pc: Stanley Martin Richmond, LLC.
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